



# North Eastern Pennsylvania Intergroup

[www.nepaig.org](http://www.nepaig.org)

## General Forum Meeting Minutes

September 9<sup>th</sup>, 2025

### IGR Meeting September 9<sup>th</sup>, 2025

Call to Order @ 7:00p  
Open with Serenity Prayer

#### Readings

Preamble –George  
Declaration of Unity –Greg  
Tradition 9 – Judy

#### Announcements

##### IGR Celebrants

Ryan – 3 years

Evan – 2 years

Christine – 20 years

##### Group Celebrations

Sunday Serenity – 35 years

Back to basics – 37 years

Pioneer Group – 4 years

##### IGR Board Celebrants

Jeremiah – 2 years

Shawn – 11years

##### Last Month's Meeting Minutes

*Accepted*

##### Chairperson's Reports

Chairperson – Shawn A.

Share – a – day: Estimate of 110 – 150 people.  
It cost 1800 dollars to put on and most goes to rental.  
District 53 DCM will have a district table and will take care of food.  
Next meeting will be September 30<sup>th</sup>  
Brittany registered to do registration, need on more volunteer.  
Looking for someone to set up an archives display.  
Looking for round table topics.

#### Finances:

Activities has a rolling budget of 5000 dollars with 1000 dollars set aside from Soberstock.

Charlie did a great job on Quickbooks.

Our sales were not what we expected them to be based off last years sales.

Our previous sales from last year are assumed inflated.

Quickbooks will prorate our expense and help us on that front.

Cost goes down 50 dollars a month ending up at 70 dollars a month.

A lifetime license for Quickbooks is a thing of the past.

Taxes of 24' are filed. Chris M helped us.

He is currently working on 23'

We're going to pay him.

#### Questions:

Chris: Did you owe?

Shawn: We reported a combined loss of 9000 dollars for 23' and 24'.

*Motion to Accept Chairperson's report – Accepted*

#### **Vice Chair - Patrick.**

Still learning and happy to be here.

#### Questions:

*Motion to Accept Vice Chairperson's report –  
accepted*

#### **Secretary – Devon E**

No report

*Motion to Accept Secretary's report – Accepted*

#### **Treasurer – Christine S.**

Shawn, Charlie and I have dug in to audit our accounts.

We don't know how accurate our numbers are.

Group contributions are listed on the report from August to September.

Using square for contributions eliminates the need for a bunch of extra steps. You also get an immediate receipt.

There is a 100 dollar monthly bill to replenish the prudent reserve.

#### Questions:

Dave: Is there an accurate report?

Christine: No we're going to figure it out.

Chris: Balance sheet states were 8600 positive.

Christine: We just deposited 4500 from prudent reserve and 5000 from Soberstock.

Jason: what is the balance on the account?

Christine: 11,130.18

Jason: Everything from Soberstock is paid?

Christine: Yes

Jason: What's in our prudent reserve?

Christine: 4500

Frank: Everyone thinks we have 11000, we do not!

*Motion to Accept Treasurer's report – Accepted*

### **District Liaison Reports**

**District 39: Ken**

Adhoc committee for creating a website.

Events is developing a workshop

**District 40: Maureen**

**District 49: Michelle**

GSR meeting will be Nov 7<sup>th</sup>

October 19<sup>th</sup> Sunday Serenity eat @ 5 meeting @ 6

**District 52: Christopher**

**District 53: Joe**

**District 59: Absent**

**District 62: Joel**

March 8<sup>th</sup> second quarterly area meeting

October 19<sup>th</sup> Milford beach, Fall into Service from 3-6pm.

### **Committees Reports**

**Activities – Mo**

Halloween dance October 25<sup>th</sup> from 7-10pm

We'll bring baskets. Again.

*Questions:*

**Archives – Austin**

*Questions:*

**Central Office - Charlie O.**

Order 2476 dollars of Big Books.

We need trash stickers for store.

Please indicate group numbers on contributions along with phone number and email.

12<sup>th</sup> Step Caller List:  
Dee: Hotline is Okie Doke  
Meeting List:

Booker Exchange Committee:  
AA Store:

*Questions:*

**Finance – Dave Y.**

Every committee should be self supporting.

*Questions:*

Chris: We need a better system so everyone can follow the breakdown.

Dave: Thank you.

**Hotline – PJ W.**

**Website – Kim T.**

D49 shut down website.

Theres going to be some flyer posting restrictions.

We don't have an accessibility committee.

We're going to make an accessibility option on the webpage.

*Questions:*

**Corrections – Glenn.**

Absent

*Questions:*

None

**Institutions – Jeremiah**

There is an announcement paper to take back to your groups.

*Questions:*

**Public Information**

Absent

*Questions:*None

**Newsletter – Bob**

It's out.

*Questions:*

None

**Unity – Mekel R**

Took position to spread the word.

My goal is to network with different districts.

Looking for networking help/volunteers.

## **Bridging the Gap – Emily**

Everything is going well.

*Questions:*

None

### **Old Business**

Financial Q&A

*accepted*

### **New Business**

There is an open chair for PI

Dylan is interested.

### **Closing**

Close with the Responsibility statement.